
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

Today, children participated in ‘wear red’ to raise funds for Comic Relief.  Once we have added up 

the donations, we will let you know how much was raised. Thank you again for your support. 

On Wednesday, Key Stage 2 (KS2) was involved in an ‘escape room’ day held at school.  It was 

great fun and thoroughly enjoyed by all – please see the photos and children’s take on the event 

later in the newsletter.  Thanks to Miss. Corrigan, as the maths leader, for organising this event. 

I had hoped to talk to you about Year 6’s visit to Audley End but this was postponed due to lack of 

staffing at the site.  As soon as we have a new date, we will let you know. 

1B had their class assembly on Tuesday and it was really entertaining! Children showed us how they 

can count in multiples of 2 and 5, their knowledge of the Great Fire of London in writing and in song.  

The children who played the recorders and glockenspiels did brilliantly for their first performance.  

Thank you to all the parents who attended. 

Don’t forget that next Wednesday and Thursday are Parent Consultation evenings so please make 

sure you have signed up for a slot via ParentMail.  Also on Wednesday, we have the Years 3, 4 and 5 

production. Tickets have been sent out this week.  This performance will start promptly at 1:15. 

Have a lovely weekend! 

Mrs. Coates  

Headteacher 

 

Key Stage 2 (KS2) Escape Room Day 

On Wednesday, all the KS2 children took part in a maths escape room. It was set up as a WWII enemy 

bunker. We got to do eight different maths related activities to find the name of the operation and the 

escape word. Our favourite mission was the brick one where we had to find the square numbers to 

unlock the case. We also liked the briefcase mission where we had to solve six maths equations to get the 

password. Overall, it was really fun and amazing! We wish we could do it again! 

Written by Cameryn and Evie L. in Year 6 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kingsfield Chronicle 

Ready, Respectful, Safe 

Week ending: 17.03.23 



Uniform Reminder 

Just a quick reminder that children should be wearing school uniform unless agreed by senior 

leaders due to an additional need.  We have seen a number of outfits in school that are not in line 

with the uniform protocol and increasing number of bracelets, large earrings and rings.  Whilst 

jewellery worn at home may not cause injury, school activities can cause the objects to get caught 

and cause quite considerable harm to the child.  If you are struggling financially to buy school 

uniform, please contact the office who regularly have lost and old school uniform donated to them 

that we aim to reuse. 

Our uniform protocol can be found on the school website.   

 

Book Fair 

Don’t forget today’s book sale at 2:45 – 3:15.  All books are 10p and are ideal to support children’s 

reading at home. 

 

1M Library visit 

Last week we mentioned 

the library visit but did not 

include any of the 

photographs. They look like 

they had lots of fun! 

 

Science Week 

We will be celebrating Science Week slightly later than the national dates so that we can facilitate 

some sessions with staff from Cromwell.  The theme for the week will be ‘connections’ and children 

will be taking part in a range of interesting scientific experiments. 

Well done to the following children for achieving 

awards in swimming: Olivia G (1), Alfie M (2), Isabella 

G (5), Daniella G (1) and Bobby F (3) 

Extra-curricular Successes 

Dominic graded for his 7th Gup / orange tag belt in Tang Soo Do on 

Sunday and was successful. He should be very 

proud of his achievements.  Well done Dominic! 

Similarly, well done to Katherina dP in Year 6 for 

her amazing achievements in gymnastics. 



Celebrations and Awards 

Class Star of the Week Resilience Rock 

RK Charlotte P Angel P 

1B Logan F Chloe B 

1M Chloe G Amelia P 

2C Ian G Star M 

2D Lexi-Mae H Nancy R 

3LM Amelija J Riley B 

3S Samuel C Jack R 

4P Anastasia J Sophie H-E 

4W Taylor S Albie V 

5R Jesvin J Max H 

5G Emma P Theo M-H 

6C Jacob M-W Liv S 

6R Grace L Ava J 

House Points 

 This week’s points are:  

 Blue  354      Green  389 

 Red  409  Yellow  276 

Well done to Red Team! 

Attendance 

 

Reading Success 

Congratulations to the following children for their amazing reading achievements:  

30 Evie F (R), Izabella S ®, Sienna C ®, Hazel H ®, Annabelle H ®, Lily-Grace B (3), Felicity M (3), Arla L 

(3) 

50 Harvey A (R), Sienna C ®, Chloe B (1), Olivia W (1), Ella (1), Greyson D (1), Star M (2), Backley P (3), 

Marco O (3), Emily B (3), Dilanus B (4), Jessica C (4), Ben M (5), Kevinas P (5), Elyssia W (6), Sean B 

(6) 

100 Mila B (R), Alex G (R), Evie S (R), Olivia G (1), Lenny B (1), Thomas S (1), Finley W (4), Isabella G (5), 

Diya T (5), Grace D (5), Emily M (5), Oscar W (6) 

150 Angel P (R), Alex G (R), Olivia G (6) 



Spring Term Dates 2023 

14th March – 1B class assembly, 2.30pm 

15th March – Key Stage 2 Maths Escape Room event 

16th March – Year 6 Visit to Audley End 

17th March – Year 6 Netball Competition 

17th March – Book sale in the main hall 

17th March – Wear red for Comic Relief 

21st March - Year 3, 4 & 5 Production 1.30pm 

21st March – World Down Syndrome Day (wear odd socks 

to school) 

22nd March - Year 3, 4 & 5 Production 1.30pm 

22nd March - Parent Consultations and book sale 

22nd March – Key Stage 1 Cricket Competition 

23rd March - Parent Consultations and book sale 

23rd March – Year 6 KickAsh Workshop 

27th March – 1B rearranged visit to the library 

27th March – Start of Science Week 

27th March - Choir and instrumental performance from 

3:15 

28th March – 1M class assembly, 2.30pm 

28th March – Cromwell visiting Year 6 

28th March – Year 4 Visit to West Stow 

28th March – Easter traditional menu for school meals 

28th March – Provisional date for the Easter concert – 

choir and instrumentalists – 3:15 

30th March – PTA Easter Disco  

31st March – Easter fun menu for school meals 

31st March – PTA Easter Egg Hunt & Non-Uniform Day 

31st March – Last day of term 
 

Summer Term Dates 2023 

17th April – Children return to school 

19th April - 28th June - Year 3 Swimming 

20th April - Group Photographs 

21st April – 26th May – Maths Workshops for Parents 

26th April – UKTM Junior Maths Challenge for a team of 

Year 5/6 children at Cromwell 

1st May – Bank Holiday 

2nd May – Year 5 Math Challenge 

8th May – Bank Holiday for the King’s Coronation 

9th – 12th May – Year 6 SATs 

16th May – 4P class assembly 

18th May – Sports Day 

19th May - Year 5 Fenland adventure day – free and on-

site 

3rd May – 4W class assembly 

23rd May—11th July - 6C swimming 

25th May - 13th July - 6T swimming 

26th May – PD Day 

29th May to 2nd June – Half term 

5th June - Year 6 Bikeability 

6th & 7th June – Year 4 Music Project 

9th June – Year 6 Quadkids Competition 

23rd June – Year 4 Quadkids Competition 

24th & 25th June – Chatteris Midsummer Festival 

29th June – Y6 Transition Visit to Neale Wade 

29th June – Y6 Transition Visit to Cromwell 

4th July - Y6 Transition Visit to Cromwell 

7th July – Year 5 NFL Flag Football Competition 

7th July – Y6 Transition Visit to Neale Wade 

7th July - Y6 Transition Visit to Cromwell 

11th July – Y6 Transition Visit to Neale Wade 

13th July - Year 1 Visit to Wicken Fen 

18th July - Celebration of Work 

18th July - Year 6 Leavers’ Production 6pm 

19th July – Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 9am 

19th July – Last day of term 
 

Term Dates for 2023-2024 

1st September – PD Day 

4th September – Children return to school 

23rd – 27th October - Half term 

19th December – Last day of term 

20th December – PD Day 

4th January – Children return to school 

19th – 23rd February - Half term 

27th March – Last day of term 

Friday 28th March – PD Day 

Diary Dates 
New dates will be added weekly so please do read this section each week.  New dates or changes are highlighted in red font. 



Do you need food? 

 

Please ring the Citizens Advice Bureau 

worker and ask for a food voucher. 

 

It is free to ring this number: 

 

0808 - 2082 - 138 

Do you need some help or advice about sup-

porting your children?  

 

Contact Beatrice Dark our school’s Education 

Inclusion Family Advisor for free, confidential 

support. 

 

Mob: 07584 522 381   

 

Email: Beatrice. dark@cambridgeshire.gov.uk 

Working Hours: Monday – Friday  09.00-17.00 

School Menu and Notices  

Don’t’ forget the Easter Disco! 

Some children have been asking how to get tickets for 

the PTA Easter Disco on Thursday 30th March.  The event 

is not ticket based and children/parents can pay at the 

door.  

mailto:Beatrice.dark@cambridgeshire.gov.uk

